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Shere Khan Cub Scout Pack 

Annual Report 2021 - 2022 

Activity wise we have been busy catching up on badge work. Whilst we have made a lot of 
progress on badges, our “badge over two weeks” programming means that those who miss weeks 
are unable to complete their badges. Check the parent portal as you may be able to get them over 
the line at home! 

We have focused on back to basic Scout skills; pioneering, map & compass & emergency aid and 
activities away from the hut included shelter building in Carnie Woods, hiking up Brimmond hill, 
visit to the Science Centre, cycle maintenance and riding to Kirkton of Skene.  We also had a Saint 
Andrews night, Burns supper, Halloween party, Christmas party and Pancake night…..Nights with 
food were very popular! 

Highlight for many was our cub activity camp at Lochters in September.  The weather was kind to 
us and many of the cubs got their first night away under canvas and experienced some fantastic 
activities; buggy driving, Segways, water zorbing, climbing wall and zip wire to name a few. 

Membership on a Wednesday has taken a dip in the last year, and we start the term with unusually 
low numbers and have 12 cubs registered, with regular attendance averaging at 8. 

  
 

    

Thanks to all parents and leaders that have helped out over the past year with various events and meetings. 
We are always on the look out for more regular parent helpers and other adults to join us as leaders. Its 
only 1.5 hours a week and the meetings are as enjoyable for adults as the Cubs themselves. We may have 
to reinstate a duty rota if we cannot get volunteers.  Please have a chat with Rae or any of the leaders for 
more information.  

Rae, Pete, Edurne and Robbie  


